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Recommendation 

 

Issue an Order in Docket UE-100177 finding: 

 

(1) Puget Sound Energy has complied with the June 1, 2012, reporting requirements pursuant 

to WAC 480-109-040. 

(2) Puget Sound Energy has complied with (Amended) Order 05 in Docket UE-100177. 

(3) Puget Sound Energy has achieved 636,454 megawatt-hours of conservation during the 

2010-2011 biennium. Within thirty days of the effective date of this order, Puget Sound 

Energy must file a revised report with the Washington Utilities and Transportation 

Commission and with the Department of Commerce to reflect this conservation 

achievement. 

(4) Puget Sound Energy, in collaboration with Pacific Power & Light Company, and in 

collaboration with Avista Corporation, must develop a consistent approach to claiming 

Northwest Energy Efficiency Alliance conservation savings. Puget Sound Energy, 

Avista, and Pacific Power & Light Company will jointly propose an approach to claiming 

Northwest Energy Efficiency Alliance conservation savings to the Washington Utilities 

and Transportation Commission by November 1, 2012. Puget Sound Energy will 

incorporate the modified approach into the development of the 2014-2015 Biennial 

Conservation Plan required by Order 01 ¶ 37 (Condition (8)(f)) in Docket UE-111881.  

 

Discussion 

 

On June 1, 2012, as required by Order 05,
1
 RCW 19.285.070(1), and WAC 480-109-040(1)(a), 

Puget Sound Energy (PSE or company) filed a “2010-2011 Biennial Electric Conservation 

Achievement” report with the Washington Utilities and Transportation Commission 

(commission). PSE reported that it had achieved 644,392 megawatt-hours of conservation during 

the 2010-2011 biennium, and had exceeded its biennial target of 622,000 megawatt-hours.  

 

In its comments filed July 16, 2012, staff recommended that PSE’s conservation savings be 

reduced by 7,938 megawatt-hours, to a total biennial achievement of 636,454 megawatt-hours, 

due to uncertainty of savings verification of the company’s Resource Conservation Manager 

program as identified by SBW Consulting, Inc., the third-party verification consultant. 
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The commission considered the matter at its August 9, 2012, open meeting. The commission 

agreed that (1) PSE has complied with the June 1, 2012, reporting requirements pursuant to 

WAC 480-109-040, (2) PSE has complied with Order 05 in Docket UE-100177, (3) PSE has 

achieved 636,454 megawatt-hours of conservation during the 2010-2011 biennium, and (4) PSE, 

in collaboration with Avista Corporation and PacifiCorp, must develop a consistent approach to 

claiming Northwest Energy Efficiency Alliance conservation savings. The commission 

instructed staff to work with interested parties to draft the language for Order 07 in Docket UE-

100177, to be formally considered by the commission at a future date.  

 

Subsequent to the August 9, 2012, open meeting, staff drafted the order and provided 

opportunity for interested parties to comment. Staff received input after its deadline from the 

company and Public Counsel. Some recommended language was incorporated into the proposed 

version of Order 07.  

 

Conclusion 

 

Staff recommends that the commission issue an order in Docket UE-100177 as described in the 

recommendation section above.  

 


